Continued:

The most important gift of emotional and spiritual care is ministry of presence, just being with the volunteers and listening to their stories. Any good listener can encourage storytelling and really listen to the stories of the day. Sometimes volunteers are upset by what they see; sometimes they are elated by an experience of the day’ sometimes they are grieving that they can’t do more, stay longer, “fix” things for the survivors. And they need to talk to someone about it.

While it will be important for each volunteer team to have its own debriefing of the day, VHN sites can be very valuable by offering informal opportunities for storytelling. Some might greet the volunteers as they come in; others might sit around tables after dinner listening to stories,. Some might play checkers or chess or basketball with volunteers. These informal activities offer great opportunities to listen and get to know VHN site/church folks.

To support good self care, the VHN site needs to encourage good nutrition, plenty of sleep, participation in activities that take the volunteers’ mind off the events of the day and offer laughter, music, TV, games, etc. To support volunteer team members’ connections to home, Wi-Fi and cell phone coverage are vital,

More formal emotional and spiritual care may be given when teams arrive, with a ritual of welcome and blessings for the week, or when teams are departing, a brief sending ritual.

It is a good idea to communicate to the leaders of potential volunteer teams that their home congregations should give them some sort of send-off that shows the congregation is supporting the team and its mission. Many congregations have a commissioning service for the teams and then provide a time for the team to share stories and pictures, etc. upon their return.

Relationships with VHN sites, church congregations neighborhood and community:

Before and during hosting, it is critical to know how supportive your VHN site, church congregation, neighborhood and community will be to accepting volunteers from outside who may be a different race, religion or nationality?

Have an idea of how long your neighbors will accept and tolerate volunteers? Fatigue and impatience will almost always set in after some point in time. Maintaining communications and positive relationships with neighbors close to the site is critical.

Exit Strategy

Experience has shown that when a site has completed its task and is preparing to shut down operations there will be, in some situations, excess equipment, materials and possibly funds. The committee overseeing the site should have a plan for what to do with these resources when the site is closed.

Of course any equipment, tools, etc. that were borrowed should be returned to the owner. If funds are left over they should be returned in accordance with grant. This way they can be used to help others in disaster stricken areas.

Even after all of that has been done there is a good chance there will be some leftovers. When that time comes it is very helpful to be able to go back to the original plan and see what the organizers had in mind for these extra resources. Keep in mind that it is critical for designated funds to be used in the way they were intended when they were donated. Some sites have chosen to donate funds and or equipment and materials to local organizations. Some elect to sell extra equipment and donate funds.

